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Tēnā Koutou, 

And here we are, in Week 4 of Term 4. The first few weeks of 
term have flown by. It has been wonderful to see our Year 7 and 
8 tamariki setting into their new home at the Senior Campus. 
There is a real buzz in the air and the positive reports from the Kahu team, both kaiako and tamariki, are 
wonderful to hear. 

Unfortunately, the beginning of our athletics season got off to a wet and rainy start with the Kea team’s athletics 
having to be postponed on Wednesday and then again on Friday last week. A new date will be set for this event 
and advised shortly. Hopefully we will have more success this week on Wednesday and Friday with our senior 
athletics days. Our Year 7 and 8 tamariki will compete at the home site on Wednesday and our Year 5 and 6 
students on Friday. 

We invite and welcome whānau and friends to come and share in the fun on these days. A timetable of events 
has been shared on HERO. 

This coming Friday is also Gumboot Friday. Tamariki are encouraged to come to school wearing gumboots and 
make a gold coin donation, if they wish. All donations received will be forwarded to the I Am Hope Foundation. 
Our incredible staff and Friends of Whenuapai (FOW) team will also be holding a sausage sizzle at lunchtime on 
Friday ($2 each). 

2024 Planning - As planning for 2024 is in full swing, it would be great if you could please let the office know: 

1. If your child / family will be leaving Whenuapai School at the end of 2023. 

2. If you have a younger child due to start school in 2024 - if you have not yet completed the online pre-
enrolment form. 

Staff Update - Sadly, at the end of the year we will be farewelling four of our teaching team. Stephanie Brook, 
Alescha Davies, Quynh Ha and Tingting Yao. I would like to thank all four of these wonderful teachers for their 
incredible work and dedication to Whenuapai School and to their students during their time here. 

2024 will see us welcoming four new teachers, Victoria Kingi, Rebecca Robinson, Olivia Tustin and Megan Powell 
to the teaching team. We are excited to see what they introduce and bring to our tamariki and Kura. 

Once finalised, we will share with you our 2024 organisation. 

Teachers Only Day - A reminder that school will be closed for instruction on Friday, 24 November 2023 for a 
Teachers Only Day. The purpose of this day is for curriculum planning for 2024. 

School Photos – A reminder the school photos are being taken next week on Monday and Tuesday. As photo 
timetables are subject to change, please make sure your child is 'photo ready' on both days. If you would like a 
sibling photo taken, please ensure your permission form is returned by the due date. More details will be sent 
via HERO. 

Have a great week. 

Ngā mihi nui, 
Adam Cels 
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Friendly Reminders: 

Whenuapai School is a Water Only School 

Please remind your child/ren 
that our school is a water only 
school.  

Students may not bring other types of drinks such as 
juice, fizzy drinks, and energy drinks (such as PRIME). 
These types of drinks must remain at home for after 
school hours. 

We also kindly request that sweets and lollies are kept 
at home. Recently there has been a few situations 
arise with students trading lollies and causing 
disagreements between friends. 

We appreciate your help with this! 
 
Uniforms: 

• Please name all uniform items – especially hats 
and jumpers. 

• School hats are compulsory in Term 4 

Dates for your diary …. 

Wednesday – 1 November 
Year 7&8 Athletics 

Tuesday – 28 November 
NW Year 5&6 Tag 

Thursday – 2 November  
NW Year 7&8 Touch 
6.00pm Board Meeting 

Monday – 4 December  
Sports Prizegiving 
 

Friday – 3 November 
Year 5&6 Athletics 
Gumboot Friday 

Wednesday – 6 December  
Rainbows End C.A.R.E Day 

Mon 6 & Tues 7 November 
School Photos 

Wednesday – 13 December 
2024 Classroom Visits 

Wednesday – 8 November 
NW Year 5&6 Cricket 
Year 2 Stardome Visit 

Thursday – 14 December 
9.15am -  Junior Talent Show 

Thursday – 9 November 
Year 4 Athletics 
Year 3 Stardome Visit 

Friday – 15 December  
11.30 – Senior Talent Show 
Mistletoe Mania–  

Tuesday – 21 November 
NorWest Year 7&8 Athletics 

19 December 
3.30pm Yr 7&8 Snr Prizegiving 
6.00pm Yr 8 Final Dinner 

Friday – 24 November  
Teacher Only Day – No School 
(2024 Curriculum Planning) 

Wednesday – 20 December 
Last Day Term 4 –  
12.40pm finish 

 

Our Jiu Jitsu Superstars 
Recently two of our amazing students, Thais De Souza 
and Kayden Honeycombe travelled to Las Vegas to 
compete in the Jiu Jitsu Con Kids International. Prior 
to Kids Con, Kayden also competed at the North 
American Grappling Association (Naga) competition. 

Both little superstars did so incredibly well, and we 
are so proud of their achievements! 

After 30 hours of travel, Kayden- competed first at the 
"Naga" North American Grappling Association 
competition the next morning and won GOLD! 

Thais was there supporting her buddy then both 
moved on to compete at the Jiu Jitsu Con Kids 
International event, where Thais won SILVER and 
Kayden won BRONZE ..... HOW GOOD!!! 

Although Vegas was incredibly hot (42 degrees on 
arrival) both Kayden and Thais had the most amazing 
time training at an epic Dojo (Gym) and meeting lots 
of famous people who are masters in the field. They 
absolutely LOVED Vegas!!  

Congratulations!!!
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The walking school bus (WSB) is a great way to travel to 
school and avoid the congestion! It’s also a wonderful way 
for school. families in the community get to know each other. 

The WSB will leave from 9 Ngahue Cres at 8.20am every 
Tuesday heading east (see the route below). 

If you'd like to join the walking school bus, please contact 
Michaela White at michaelapamela@gmail.com  
or 021 186 5876 for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

sKids Before & After School Care 

 

CLICK HERE TO BOOK 
 

For more information about starting a WSB at your school 

AT.govt.nz/walkingschoolbus or email us at 

walkingschoolbus@aucklandtransport.govt.nz 

  

 

For our Policies and Procedures please visit: 
SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the  
copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced  

without written permission from SchoolDocs. 

TERM 4 Review Topic Open Now:  

Curriculum and Student Achievement 

PLEASE CLICK HERE 

 
 

TERM 4 – Lunchtime Football 

 
 

mailto:michaelapamela@gmail.com
https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/19-sKids-Whenuapai-3-to-13-July-2023-Term-2-Holiday-Programme
file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/index.htm?toc.htm?1893.htm?id=ac274622-88e0-4c0d-8bbb-e33d10f0ae49
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MASSEY HIGH SCHOOL 

A warm reminder that Massey 
High School 2024 Enrolment 
forms are open online. 

15 November is our final 
enrolment evening for 2023. 
We have appointments 
available between 3.30pm and 
5:45pm. 

Visit www.masseyhigh.school.nz/enrol to complete the online 
enrolment form. 

 

 

 
 
 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2023 Parent Handbook 
There is a Parent Handbook available on our school  
website with lots of useful information. You can check  
it out by clicking on the following link: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/ 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
Friday, 15th December 2023 

 

Stay tuned for more details  
coming soon!  

 

 

Click here for a free assessment and trial lesson. 
 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

 

CLICK HERE - To join our 
Whenuapai School Parents Page!  

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__l.facebook.com_l.php-3Fu-3Dhttp-253A-252F-252Fwww.masseyhigh.school.nz-252Fenrol-253Ffbclid-253DIwAR2IxwcMR6-5F2R8BFSKWVp6J2s0WfA9njsaq6Z4VA8bTrrDpfPFnofFmU2sE-26h-3DAT32O0PTQt76nnJn7mWD5HgRPk11yWLSqNnCIKdtMngN02mMYDVLIhVzyzSQymD8aTy0tDT-5FYncZQozGAGWrIVZ-5FvAv4ml5m2VUEKVBcUew59wuqmdlk9rK5feKSXC1eiw-26-5F-5Ftn-5F-5F-3D-2DUK-2DR-26c-255b0-255d-3DAT1w0ibBB3W0HZHbSIcXWIfd2pZHveAU6J4dYCAQYLgYKWdFBA-2D35hFgRmqzKerON-2DwDev4HbBmw-2DkQ1WXSvVbBTooFexEShIi8Xidq8gNsfELspi42brPFZJYx-5F7CrJs33339k5bgeAuaLp3nu4AhtgJfyyQ5Y2SCBviilfhWVgQ0-2D96zvdzDDqGfuyuoJWiFKYfaxI9qgr&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Pfhhi4PfsXmgS4HX7JfAVKYfKvuA45r9_PxsRXzuxcQ&m=gh9r99dClGnOt_P_T9Prh5SCUvci_ClhmFtSqPAzRPmQWVEDbcmUDgCVoLu0GGGB&s=01gwBlJHc327_SUncWBy7-HTbhZi33CrukJmK13AEYs&e=
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__numberworksnwords.com_nz_free-2Dassessment_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=CWkH-wajQ_4TRxe4PkE8WKWkgt6vgp_g9m0S7eefatg&m=bP4p4eI9dd9l_xkroRjNRE0jMrOK38WroESsoh4DRwyg7bQAf-FyduTv8sDum73l&s=_mjLGaXp9xUA0o_176Lc15PiD8b-QwVF7y46AlAT4Q4&e=
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603/?ref=share&mibextid=NSMWBT

